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 For many months, we’ve been telling our members about LTC’s purchase of the 
largest remaining Lake Michigan parcel between Harbor Springs and Cross Village. 
We are pleased to announce that fundraising is now complete for this extraordinary 
property that will be known as the Woollam Family Nature Preserve. As a result of 
one family caretaking a property for more than half a century, another family was 
able to step in to ensure that the land would remain undeveloped and protected as 
a permanent nature preserve for all time. 
 In 1967, David and Joanna Meeks purchased the 62-acres just south of Cross 
Village in the names of their four children: Lani, Anne, Maile, and David. The 
Meeks family never intended for the land to be developed, but rather to be a retreat 
where the family could gather for picnics, hikes, star watching, and plain old Lake 
Michigan shoreline memory making. And that is exactly what happened for many 
decades. 
 Several years ago, the Meeks’ children began discussions with LTC about their 
options for the future of the land they always referred to as “the Far Property.” 
They found it was more challenging to get the younger and older generations out to 
it, and the tax burden was high relative to their use of the land. Recently, the three 
surviving siblings realized that a sale to the Conservancy made the best possible 
sense. In late 2014, the Conservancy offi cially purchased the land from the Meeks 
families.
 The purchase would not have been possible without the leadership gift from 
the Woollam family. The Woollam name is familiar to LTC and the broader land 
trust community. Many properties have been protected through challenge grants 
and other assistance offered by the J.A. Woollam Foundation which has made 
Great Lakes waterfront protection a high priority in its charitable giving.  
 As the primary sponsor of this newest Lake Michigan nature preserve, John 
Woollam has dedicated the preserve in honor of his family who have supported 
him in his life and work. “I consider this preserve a way to honor my entire family 
who all deeply care for and appreciate the outdoors,” John Woollam said. “From 
my parents who provided an outdoor environment for shared memories with me, 
Jane, and Steve, to my wife, children, and grandchildren who value the many gifts 
of our natural environment, this preserve celebrates that love.” John added. “I grew 

Woollam Family Nature Preserve

New Preserve 
by the Numbers

62 acres
2,450 feet Lake Michigan shoreline

2,300 feet M-119 frontage
continued on page 5photos this page by Todd Parker
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Forest For the Future 

Business Sponsors
Dave Kring Chevrolet-Cadillac

L’Arbre Croche Realty
Northern Trust Company

Petoskey Plastics
Volles, Toal & Post 

Diversifi ed Portfolios, Inc.

White Pine Sponsors
Baiardi Family Foundation, Inc.

Gayle and Chip Everest
Ms. Audrey Wallace Otto

Dr. and Mrs. John A. Woollam

Eastern Hemlock Sponsors
Mr. John D. Carruthers

Walter and Jane Enterline
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons

Mr. Donald Kopka
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Nolan

Mr. and Mrs. William A. Petzold
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Post

Audie Whitman

White Birch Sponsors
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Aikens

Mr. and Mrs. J. Hord Armstrong III
David and Robyn Barrie

Mrs. Thomas H. Carruthers IV
Michael and Cathy Crane

Mr. Andrew E. Farley

Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Colin FitzSimons
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Holton

Mr. and Mrs. David H. Irish
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. McElroy

Mrs. Mary M. McVicker
Mrs. Anna Nichols

Drs. Ted and Tricia Paisley
Ms. Ruth Petzold

Mr. and Mrs. James Richard
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Stanley IV

Edward and Caroline Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Michael VanLokeren

Northern White Cedar 
Sponsors

William and Jennifer Chope
The Cottage Company of 

Harbor Springs
Mr. Robert J. Dau

Michael and Karen Donnelly
Dr. and Mrs. Alan R. Gillespie

Mr. and Mrs. Michael McCready
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. McMurray

Dr. and Mrs. Michael J. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Parker

Jill and Dave Patterson
Irma Noel and James Rand

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory R. Skau
Ms. Place Tegland

Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. Thomas Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Titcomb

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Turnbull

Auction and 
Raffle Donors

American Spoon
Kevin Barton

Barrell Back Restaurant
Boyne Spa

Chandler’s Restaurant
Fustini’s

Zach Ginop
Gurney’s Bottle Shop

Mark and Mary Hramiec Hoffman
Huzza

Irish Boat Shop
Iroquois Hotel

Judy Kern and Kent Whealy
LTC Board of Trustees
Nancy Neaher Maas

Katie McGauley
Mackinac Island Carriage Tours

Ben Musielak
New York Restaurant

Northern Trust
Nub’s Nob

James Peery
Save the Trees Benefi t Committee

Shepler’s Mackinac Island Ferry
Bob Swanson

Another Record Breaking Year for Save the Trees 

In-kind Sponsors
Litzenburger Landscaping

Walstrom Marine
A.R. Pontius Flower Shop

L. Mawby

Save the Trees 
Benefi t Committee

Co-Chairs Jane Enterline and Sarah Post
Kathy and Mark Driggs* 

Walter Enterline 
Andrew Farley 
Lesley Fischer 

Sis and Walter Fisher 
Debra and Gregg Garver 

Leanne Gillespie
Mark and Mary Hramiec Hoffman

Sarah Kay*
Yvonne and Mike McCready 

Jane McDonald 
Dave McVicker 
Bob Moorhead 

Shannon and Steve Nolan 
Meg Norris 

James Peery* 
Tom Post 

Chad Richardson 
Margie Smith
Lee Tegland 

Krissie and Dan Verbic* *
Audie Whitman* 

Gill Whitman
 (*past chairs)

On behalf of Jane Enterline and Sarah Post and everyone associated with 
the Little Traverse Conservancy, we would like to thank our members, event 
donors, and the benefi t committee for their support of the 26th annual 
Save the Trees Benefi t. For the second year in a row it was our most 
successful event ever! Thanks to our generous donors to the silent auction 
and raffle, we were able to raise a record total of $57,000 at the party this 
year! The kindness of donors to the paddle raise generated an additional 
$8,700 for the new Woollam Family Nature Preserve. This preserve protects 
the largest undeveloped Lake Michigan shoreline in our service area (see 
cover story). This alone is a huge success and we are proud of the generos-
ity of the community and our supporters. This benefi t provides important 
funding for the Conservancy’s land protection efforts and has raised more 
than $645,000 over the past 26 years!
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land protection

 
One way to visualize a conservation easement is to think of owning land as holding a 
bundle of sticks. Each one of these sticks represents the landowner’s right to do some-
thing with their property. The right to build a house, to extract minerals, to lease the 
property, pass it on to heirs, allow hunting are all rights that the landowner has. 
A landowner may give up certain development rights, or sticks from the bundle, 
associated with their property through a document called a conservation easement. 
The easement will carry with the property for perptuity, regardless of future ownership. 

The Treasure

of (Protected)

Family Land

What is a conservation easement?

 Les Atchison is the fourth generation of his family to own a special piece 
of land in Springvale Township between Petoskey and Wolverine. His great-
grandfather fi rst purchased 160 acres at the turn of the 20th century, eventually 
leaving half to his daughter Edna and half to his son Lester. Lester then passed it 
on to his son Garfi eld, Les’s father. 
  In 1975, Les and his wife Linda purchased the 80-acre property from Garfi eld and 
- despite many opportunities to sell the land - have held on to it and come to treasure 
it more and more with each passing year. Whether it is a fall walk in the woods or a 
select harvest, the land has given back in a multitude of ways, prompting the couple 
to protect it from future development by donating a conservation easement to the 
Little Traverse Conservancy.
  “I’m thrilled that my parents have taken the steps necessary to protect their 
land from development,” said Les and Linda’s son Mike (fi fth generation). “I am proud 
of them for doing that and I am proud of my brother and sister for embracing it, as I 
have. Little Traverse Conservancy has done so much to help make northern Michigan 
a wonderful place to live and visit. I greatly appreciate the work that they do.”

“We do not inherit the earth from our ancestors, we borrow it 
from our children.” - David Brower

The Sixth Generation of Atchisons: 
Van (top) and Ava Atchison are two 
of Les and Linda Atchison’s six grand-
children who will someday inherit 
their family’s protected property.

This image was 
scanned from a 1985 local 

calendar page featuring 
the Atchison property. 
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Searching for Vernal Pools
by Josh Epperly, AmeriCorps member

  It’s been a whirlwind of a summer with the Little 
Traverse Conservancy. In the three short months that I’ve 
served as an AmeriCorp member, I have bushwhacked, 
hammered, and chainsawed my way from fresh newcomer 
to a regular part of the team. Although the fi eld days have 
not been without their challenges (wood ticks, anyone?), the 
overall experience has proven to be invaluable. One of the 
most rewarding projects I’ve been tasked with is mapping 
vernal pools on LTC’s preserves.
 Vernal pools are low-lying areas that fi ll up with water 
during the rainy spring season only to dry up again by the 
end of the summer. Although often overlooked because of 
their short-lived nature, vernal pools play very special roles 
in our forest communities. Every spring, species such as 
spotted salamanders, wood frogs, and Blanding’s turtles use 
these pools as safe zones to mate and reproduce in, away 
from the predation of fi sh. Some creatures, such as the fairy 
shrimp, live out their entire existences within the bounds of 
vernal pools. 
 Thankfully, people have just begun to recognize the 
value of these fragile ecosystems. Michigan’s Department of 
Environmental Quality (DEQ) is now including vernal pools 
in their list of natural features to protect, alongside bogs and 
wetlands. This year, Little Traverse Conservancy has made 
it a priority to locate any vernal pools that might exist on 
our many preserves. Knowing where our vernal pools are 
would be the fi rst step in not only protecting them, but also 
in educating youth about them through our EcoStewards 
program. But in order to know where these vernal pools 
are, someone has to go off trail and track them down. This is 
where I’ve come in.
 Overall, this project has taken me to about a dozen 
different preserves – some big, some small, some downright 
swampy. Since vernal pools can be anywhere, it’s not enough 
to try and spot them from the trails. Proper vernal pool 
hunting is a labor of love. It requires sweat, patience, a solid 
pair of hiking boots and a willingness to brave the brambles 
and swamps. On some days I’ve found a vernal pool in the 
fi rst half an hour. On other days I’ve found a whopping total 
of zero, but in the meantime make some equally exciting 
discoveries – wildfl owers, porcupines, Sandhill cranes. At 
the end of each fi eld day, whether or not I put a vernal pool 
on the map, I always walk away feeling like I’ve come closer 
to the essence of what Little Traverse Conservancy is about. 
For our health and sanity, we need places to explore, places 
where it is still possible to be surprised. 
 So far Little Traverse Conservancy has confi rmed vernal 
pools at Offi eld, Chaboiganing, Goodhart Farms and Susan 
Creek. There are other preserves - such as Ray Johnston and 
Darnton - with areas that might be vernal pools, but cannot 
be confi rmed until next spring. With the approach of the fall 
season, most vernal pools have dried up completely. Come 
April, the salamanders and fairy shrimps will be swimming in 
these water holes once more. Until then, stay tuned – this is 
an ongoing project. 

Vernal Pool Goodhart Farms

High schooler 
Caroline 
Bearce 
prepares 
to look for 
vernal pools 
at the 
Sturgeon Bay 
Preserve on 
Burt Lake. 

Vernal Pool Offi  eld Preserve

Fairy shrimp rely on 
vernal pools to survive.

Amphibian egg mass 
at Offi  eld Preserve.
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up near Lake Michigan and often brag to people 
about Michigan’s sand dune coastline stretching 
from the Indiana Dunes to the Straits. To me and 
my family, this preserve — from the beach shore 
to the sand dunes that lead up to a hilly forest — 
epitomizes everything that makes the west coast 
so special.” 
 Little Traverse Conservancy is deeply hon-
ored to recognize the Woollam family with this 
spectacular piece of Great Lakes shoreline encom-
passing 62 acres with 2,450 feet of Lake Michigan 
shoreline, and 2,300 feet of M-119 frontage along 
the famed Tunnel of Trees. “John Woollam has 
blessed our community, our landscape, and our 
state by protecting some of the most scenic and 
high quality natural land in the Conservancy’s 
service area,” said LTC Executive Director Tom Bailey. “This is one 
of the most signifi cant Great Lakes shoreline projects in the history 
of the Conservancy.”
 Following the grant from the J.A. Woollam Foundation, a 
number of generous donors helped the Conservancy pay off a 2015 
mortgage on the land through a fundraising campaign started early 
this year. Foundation support came from the Baiardi Foundation, 
Carls Foundation, Frey Foundation, Offi eld Family Foundation, 
and others (see below for full list). The fi nal contributions were 
given this summer at the Conservancy’s Save the Trees event in 
July and a paint-out art sale generously held by the Three Pines 
Studio and Gallery in Cross Village.
 The Conservancy plans a small, rustic parking area with a 
half-mile rustic trail to the rugged Lake Michigan shore. A location 
map can be found on our website or our nature preserve app, LTC 
Explorer.

 
Anonymous 
The Baiardi Family Foundation, Inc. 
David and Robyn Barrie 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Baun 
Matthew and Nancy Blandford 
Mr. D. Laird Blue 
The Carls Foundation 
Mrs. Thomas H. Carruthers, IV 
Ms. Nancy Coulter 
Michael and Cathy Crane 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. D’Alcorn 
Jim and Bonnie Ellis 
Walter and Jane Enterline 
Mrs. Richard Fink 
The Frey Foundation 
Ms. Florence F. Goodyear 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Horn 
Joslin Family Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Irish 
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Kluge 
Ms. Diane Kroll 

Carolyn Candler and Charles Leahy 
Raoul and Janet LePage 
Paul and Sara Matthews 
Mrs. Maureen Mayne 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. McElroy 
Drs. Vaughn and Harriet McGraw 
Ms. Lorna McMahon 
Mrs. Mary M. McVicker 
Lisa and William Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Neff  
Mrs. Carl W. Nichols 
The Offi  eld Family Foundation 
Drs. Ted and Tricia Paisley 
Patagonia Challenge 
Ms. Ruth H. Petzold 
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Petzold 
Pirrung Charitable Fund 
Thomas and Sarah Post 

Thank You 
Contributors to the Woollam Family Nature Preserve

Mark and Patti Prendeville 
George and Catherine Reindel 
Mr. and Mrs. James Richard 
Richner & Richner, LLC 
Ms. Susan E. Scarrow 
Schoenleber Foundation, Inc. 
Mrs. Louis Seelbach, V 
Ron and Andi Shafer 
Mrs. William F. Souder, Jr. 
Ms. Mary Jane Talcott 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. Thomas, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Turnbull
Mr. James M. Wolf 
J.A. .Woollam Foundation
John and Cyndi Woollam and Family 
Workman Wacker Family Foundation
Jim and Carole Wortley 

land protection

photo by Todd Parker

John Woollam (left) is shown here with his wife Cyndi and daughters Susie and Cathy.

John Woollam (center) with his brother, Steve, and sister, Jane.

Woollam Family Preserve continued from cover
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GKO would like to recognize local teachers who enhance their classroom 
lessons by connecting children to nature. Whether they bring nature into 
the classroom, or use the schoolyard or community as an extended learning 
opportunity, we want to shine the spotlight on those who help students make 
real world connections and develop meaningful relationships with nature. 
 

Natural Classroom Contest
recognizing the nature inspired educator

Geographic Region: All schools in Emmet County

Grades: PreK-5

Contest Deadline: November 16, 2015

Contest Winners Awarded by: December 15, 2015 

FOR MORE INFORMATION AND to Submit  
Contest form link can be found on GKO website: 
www.gettingkidsoutdoors.com. Completed forms and pho-
tos can be emailed to gettingkidsoutdoors@gmail.com, or 
drop off at the Little Traverse Conservancy offi ce: 
3264 Powell Rd., Harbor Springs, MI  49740.

Register your education outings for the whole year! 
For full program descriptions, visit the 
Education page at: www.landtrust.org

NEW for 2015! Citizen Science Opportunities for your Students!

  Winter registration 
December 1

    Programs run 
January 12 - February 26

   Spring registration
April 12

     Programs run 
      April 26 - June 3

Fall registration

 
Programs run 

September 22 - October 28

Little Traverse Conservancy’s EcoStewards program off ers unique opportunities for 
educators to engage students in the natural world while meeting curriculum needs. 
As citizen scientists, students can have a direct impact on their community while 
helping Conservancy stewardship staff  gather valuable preserve data.  EcoStewards 
opportunities can extend far beyond the classroom, making them ideal projects for 
independent studies. Students in the past have conducted sampling based ecological 
studies and presence/absence surveys throughout a preserve. EcoStewards projects 
are available for whole classes or for individuals.  For more information about this 
program, visit us online or give a call today! www.landtrust.org or 231.347.0991.

Bus parking now available at the McCune Preserve and the Banwell Preserve (off M-68).

September 1
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The Conservancy would like to 
thank the following new members 
and Friends or Benefactors who 
are new donors or increased their 
giving within that level from 
May 21, 2015 to August 24, 2015.

Friends and 

Benefactors
Businesses
Citizens National Bank, Cheboygan
Evergreen Lawn Care
Reusch Jewelers

Individuals/Families
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Andreae
David and Robyn Barrie
Mr. Robert Bjornseth
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon B. Bonfi eld
Thomas and Carmel Borders
Richard and Kalyn Brandewie
Evans and Valerie Cayce
Matthew and Laurie Clarke
Ms. Nancy DeCastro
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs III
Mr. James R. Dunn
Walter and Jane Enterline
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel P. French
Mr. and Mrs. Harry R. Fruehauf III
James and Roxanne Halvorsen
Mr. Thomas Heckert
Mr. and Mrs. Laban Jackson
Fred and Edie Kaufmann
Mr. Donald Kopka
Tom and Tina Ludington
Mr. and Mrs. Julian A. Magnus
Ed and Jane A. Marin
Jerry and Joanne McCarthy
Jim and Diane McMahon
Paul and Susan Opfermann
Drs. Ted and Tricia Paisley
Drs. Edward and Patricia Robinson
Jim and Michelle Russell
Ham and Barb Schirmer
Mrs. Anna Marie Schumacher

Mr. Mel Shafer
Scott and Dibby Smith
Bill and Lindy Street
Mr. Dick Taylor
Mr. Richard Thompson
Stephen and Laura Trudeau
Barbara Merrell and 
       Richard Waters Jr.

Contributing 

Members
Businesses
Ye Nyne Olde Holles Golf Club

Individuals/Families
Brent and Monica Albertson
Mr. and Mrs. Mark I Anderson
William and Patricia Anshutz
Ms. Rosanne Bachor
Mrs. Margaret A. Barr
Kenneth and Yvonne Bengelink
Ms. Barbara Bergin
Ms. Judith A. Blackburn
Ms. Margaret L. Blaisdell
Herman and Darlene Boatin
Jeff  and Patti Bowers
Pat and Karen Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Brodie
Mr. Bill Brown
Jim and Gina Burke
Brian and Roz Chamberlain
David and Carol Chauvin
Ms. Patricia Clark
David and Diane Cleary
Ms. Muriel Cleary
Matthew and Clare Colnon
David and Dianne Creamer
Ms. Patty L. Crichton
Mr. Richard C. Deming
Mr. Robert DeYoung
Mr. Robert Doezema
Mrs. Betty L. Doherty
Mr. Louis C. Dortch
Douglas Drawbaugh Family
Mr. Perry Driggs Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Duke
Duval Family Walloon LLC
Dr. Dale and Helen Ehrlich
Barbara Nixon and George Elias
Ms. Peggy L. Ellenberger
Mr. Tom Enders
Mr. and Mrs. Rick L. English
Mrs. Ruth Falahee
Gary and Denise Fate
Brook and Tom Fink
Dr. and Mrs. John B. Ford
Bob and Patti Forman
Nancy Benish and James Foster
Bonita and Sylvan Frank
Paul and Olga Friedman
Ms. Katharina Fuller
Julie and Jerry Galante
Jennifer Buchanan Gelb 
      and Simon Gelb
Ms. Marilyn J. Gillespie Racine
Ms. Tracy Gillette
John and Mary Gorte
Gary and Cynthia Gray
Ms. Sharon Gulac
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald W. Hagerman
Mark and Barbara Halsted
Mr. Christopher L. Hanley
Rev. Debra J. Hansen
Walter and Brigid Hansen
Woody and Penny Hardy
Theodore and Shelley Hennig
Mr. Robert L. Hickey
Ronnie and Jeff  Higgs
Gus and Nancy Hillenbrand
Ms. Doreen Jagodnik
Steven and Caitlin Janson
Ms. Sara Jewell
Dr. John E. Kazanowski
Mr. August R. Knop
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick G. Koehler Jr.
Ms. Vanessa Kreft
James and Mary Krzeminski
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Labadie
Shelby Lane
Dal and Francine Lawrence
Dr. Alex Lipman

Ms. Holly Lydick
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. McCormack
Matthew and Melissa McDonald
Mr. Greg McKinley
Dr. and Mrs. Gary Mellon
John and Karen Miller
Karen and Jerry Mulligan
Ms. Melanie Murphy
Ginger and Carl Nash
Shelley and Tom Nepa
Ms. Kirstin M. Omiatek
Bill Warner and Elly Oom
Michael and Laurie Penkevich
Mr. Richard Pohrt
Bill and Karen Poulos
Michael and Caroline Pyle
Rene’ and Linda Quinette
Mr. Keith Ramsay
Robert and Renee Reynolds
Jamie and Nancy Richard
Rex and Janice Rosenhaus
Paul and Karen Sabatine
Mr. Edward Flint Seaton Jr.
Richard and Judith Seibert
Jim and Lee Skandalaris
Mr. Michael Stange
Mrs. Margaret Stefanes
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Taylor
Mrs. Betty Teysen
David and Ruth Thompson
Charles and Mary Thornton IV
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Vallee
Mr. Christopher VanWinkle
Kevin and Kara Venderley
Mr. Leon F. Vercruysse
Mr. David J. Wagner
Davonne Rogers and Brian Wagner
Stephen J. Waszak, MD
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Westmeyer
Ms. Molly Wilson
Joe and Sarah Wolf
Sheridan Jones and Steve Wolf
Mr. Timothy W. Wolohan
Ms. Anne Woudenberg
Ms. Evelyn P. Wujcik
Steven and Judy Yauch

new members
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Staff  assisted Clark Township with improving the 

docking at Duck Bay, Marquette Island. The township 

property at this location lies adjacent to LTC’s Aldo 

Leopold Preserve.

Top left corner

LTC volunteers and staff  

improved signage and 

cleared trail at the Cha-

boiganing Preserve near Burt 

Eagle Scout candidate Nick 

Rhudy (center) helped LTC 

improve trail and stairs on a 

steep bluff  at the McCune 

Nature Preserve in Emmet 

County.

Bottom left 

LTC volunteer preserve 

monitors and stewards walk 

the trails of Waldron Fen 

during the summer 

appreciation event.

A view of the Minnehaha Creek from the new bridge at the 

McCune Nature Preserve. You can now hike to this bridge from 

the new Berger Road parking area (see trail map upper right). 

Many Hands

Working

Together
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Preserve

Care and 

Maintenance

Central Michigan University students assisted LTC 

staff  with boardwalk improvements at the Little 

Sand Bay Preserve on Beaver Island.

A view of the Pigeon River 

from the new trail along the  

Andreae Preserve.

Bottom right

The platform at the Wisser 

Saworski Preserve near 

Boyne Falls was com-

pleted this summer. A steep 

single track leads to it from 

the main trail. While the 

viewshed is not complete, 

adventurous hikers will 

enjoy the climb.

Ingeborg Marchio (second from right) 

and her three children pose in front of 

the preserve sign at the dedication of 

the Joseph & Ingeborg Marchio Nature 

Preserve in Charlevoix County.

Top right

New trail at the McCune 

Nature Preserve is shown 

in white along with the 

location of the new 

parking area on Berger Road. 

Roughly 3.5 miles of trail are 

now available.

N
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Connecting Trails and Building Community
MCCUNE PRESERVE UPDATE  

  Imagine yourself hiking through a hardwood forest, look-
ing up at tall, old-growth maple, beech and black cherry trees, 
too big to put your arms around; strolling down a ridge into a 
fl oodplain area, transitioning into cedar trees and other wet-
land fl ora; crossing a wooden-planked bridge over a tranquil 
creek while listening to the song birds overhead. Welcome to 
the McCune Nature Preserve outside of Petoskey, a 168-acre 
property donated to LTC in 1984 by Allan and Virginia Mc-
Cune and a focus project for the 2015 stewardship season. 
  Last year LTC stewardship staff created a vision to 
enhance the experience at the McCune Preserve due to its 
high usage within the Petoskey 
community. The original parking 
area needed to be safer and more 
accessible year round. The solu-
tion was to construct a new park-
ing area off Berger Road which, 
in turn, led to plans to expand the 
trail system along with adding 
a new bridge and boardwalk for 
deeper exploration. These plans 
quickly turned into a large project 
with many components and costs 
that exceeded the budget. This is 
where a great community came 
into play to help carry out the 
vision.
  As a whole, this project is the epitome of outstanding 
community collaboration with land conservation as a common 
core value. Within the last year, fi ve community groups have 
helped complete the work: Lowe’s Heroes of Petoskey, Train-
ing Leaders in Christ from the Emmanuel Episcopal Church in 
Petoskey, Boy Scouts, Home Builders Association of Northern 
Michigan and a Petoskey High School class during Char-Em 
United Way’s Day of Caring. In addition, LTC received help 
from the preserve monitors, local AmeriCorps members, 

neighbors, as well as new and existing LTC volunteers. In 
addition to labor, there was a fi nancial need to complete 
the project. LTC was awarded two grants to help allevi-
ate the costs of the parking area: $5,000 from the “People 
Fund” of Great Lakes Energy and $10,000 from the Petos-
key-Harbor Springs Area Community Foundation. Long-
term Conservancy friend and conservation easement land 
owner, Carl Wager, asked to dedicate a memorial fund, 
gifted to LTC in honor of his late wife, Sandy Wager, 
towards the cost of the bridge. Fortuitously, Carl is an 
experienced contractor and very active in the local Home 

Builders Association. He was able 
to round-up his colleagues for HBA 
Northern Michigan’s “Day of Action” 
and they expertly constructed the 
new bridge, which will be dedicated 
in Sandy’s honor.  
    Everyone involved worked 
well together to complete all the 
pieces of the puzzle to this project. 
Lumber was hauled to the worksite 
of the bridge and boardwalks, new 
trails were blazed with snow groom-
ing in mind, old trails were rerouted, 
new boardwalk installed, railroad 
tie steps removed, and a brand new 
bridge was built in one day. After all 

of this labor-intensive work, you can now park at Berger 
Road and hike all the way to Maxwell Road without 
having to bushwhack or get your feet wet when crossing 
the west branch of the Minnehaha Creek. Furthermore, 
school groups in buses can safely park and unload, plus 
winter exploration just got easier. All of this was made 
possible by helping hands in the surrounding community 
of Petoskey, determined to make a difference in land 
conservation. 

McCune by the Numbers:
• 1 new 85-foot bridge
• 1 new parking area large enough to 

accommodate a school bus
• 80 feet of new boardwalk
• 1.5 miles of new trail
• 5 community groups
• 12 professional builders, 84 hours
• 65 total volunteers
• 380 total volunteer hours

by Greta Jankoviak, Stewardship Assistant
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New Parking & Trail at

Andreae/Banwell Complex
PARKING AVAILABLE FOR SCHOOL BUS

This summer, Conservancy staff and contractors restored the site 
of an old homestead at the newest addition to the Banwell Preserve. 
A new parking area has been created allowing easy access to the 
preserve from M-68. A $25,000 grant from Consumers Energy 
Foundation helped make this project possible.
 Parking is now available for school buses, making it much easier 
for classes to visit this increasingly popular preserve. Trail was added 
from the new parking area to existing trails, and trail was added at 
the adjacent Andreae Preserve to the north. Together, more than 
fi ve miles of trails are now available between the two preserves lying 
along more than four miles of the Pigeon River. We highly recom-
mend visiting this improved trail system for a spectacular fall hike!

TM
Pe

te
rs

en

 Establishing the North Huron Birding Trail
 According to the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service (USFWS), birding is 

currently the second fastest growing hobby in the United States (after 
gardening). In Michigan alone, four new birding trails have been established in 
recent years.
 As a member of the Clark Township Stakeholder group in Mackinac 
County, Little Traverse Conservancy is playing an active role in raising support 
for one of the newest trail efforts: the North Huron Birding Trail. 
 This past summer, LTC helped support University of Michigan graduate 
student Elliot Nelson as he researched the potential for a birding trail along the 
north shore of Lake Huron continuing on up towards Sault Ste. Marie.  Elliot 
has identifi ed roughly 24 sites along the northern Lake Huron shore including 
LTC nature preserves. 
 Funding is currently being sought to take Elliot’s data and translate it to 
communication tools including a trail map and brochure, website, and signage.
 If you are interested in this initiative, please contact Anne Fleming at 
231.344.1007 or email anne@landtrust.org. 

New 
Parking 
Area

5 miles to 
Indian River

eas
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Memorial Gifts
May 22-August 25, 2015

special gifts

JuJu Barta

From the owners of Bay Pines       
     Veterinary Clinic

Rick Braidwood

East Burt Lake Association

Thomas Colladay

Ty and Sarah Ratliff 

Bob Copeland

Ty and Sarah Ratliff 

Marjory G. Fairbairn

Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger

James Farley

Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs, III
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons
Bruce K. Davis and Heidi W. Hill
Ms. Virginia McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Offi  eld
John and Rita Picton
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Renker
Mrs. Cynthia Shafer
Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Streett

Gloria Fink

Lee and Anne Davis

Donna Rae Gaunt

Howard and Margaret Gilbertson
 
Ken Gitersonke

Mrs. Pat Gitersonke and Family

Arthur Gruenhagen

Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger
 
Mary Guisinger

Julian and Carol Magnus

Virginia Horner

Mrs. Louise Taylor

Lyda Hayes James

Mrs. William K. Howenstein
Mrs. James M. Quinlan 

Joseph “Duke” Keiswetter

Ms. Linda Heller

Susan Klingbeil

The Ballard Family
Sally Marrs and Jeff  Tibbs

Jeff rey M. Kring

Bob and Patti Forman

Kaye Letkemann

Birchwood Association of Mullett Lake

John Maximiuk

Ramin, Jerry and the Bluerock team
Gerry and Judy Byrne
Eller Momber Reporting, Inc, Kristy,  
     Julie and Holly
Dawn and Chris Englert
Mrs. Doris Lark
Bryan and Linda Saum
Leon and Audrey Schurgin
Ms. Maria Szymanski
Ms. Mary Jane Ulrich
Mr. Wheeler Upham
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Vossler
Tom and Judy Watson 

Anne C. McClure

Ms. Marnie Atkinson
Mrs. Ann R. Baruch
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Bissell
Mrs. Thomas H. Carruthers IV
Ted and Margaret Dawson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons
Wells Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Norman W. Harris, III
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Hauser
Ms. Lilly Hermann
Bruce K. Davis and Heidi W. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Holton
Ms. Susan McClean
Ms. Virginia McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Melzow
Mrs. Reuben Morriss
Ms. Brooks Newton
John and Rita Picton
Mark and Debby Pirrung 
Dr. and Mrs. E.T. Rouse
Mrs. Cynthia Shafer
Mr. John Sivright
Bill and Lindy Street
Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Streett
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen G. Sweet
Ms. Place Tegland
Mr. and Mrs. G. Sheldon Veil
Ms. Anne Wallace

Richard “Fritz” Miller

Ms. Darleen Flaherty

Judy Morand

Mr. Michael Cameron

Katie Jackson Morrison

Mr. and Mrs. Alex Taylor 

Paxson Offi  eld

Mr. and Mrs. J. Hord Armstrong III
Chris and Cindy Baiardi
Shaun J. and Shauna K. Bezilla
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Bissell
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund
Bunker, Clark, Winnell, & Nuorala, P.C.

Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Bunn IV
Kim Buntin
Mr. Jonathan Burke and LCAD Family
Howard and Jeannie Canada
Mrs. Thomas H. Carruthers IV
Tom and Katie Carruthers
Chubb Group of Insurance Companies
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs III
Bo and Nancy Elder
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Everest
Mary L. Fischer and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons
Flexjet Team
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick B. Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff rey Ford
Mr. and Mrs. David G. Frey
Glenn Drive S. Traverse Partnership
The Gurney Family
Katy Colson and Jeff  Hailand
Mr. and Mrs. Norman W. Harris III
Bob and Signa Hermann
Mr. and Mrs. Johnson Hightower
Bruce K. Davis and Heidi W. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Holton
Mrs. William K. Howenstein
Mr. and Mrs. R. Christopher Imbs
International Masters Angling        
     Tournament
Amie Boyce James and Tony James
Ms. Brooke E. James
Mr. Dan H. James
Mr. Jeff rey V. James
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Keiswetter 
Mr. and Mrs. Vern Kors
Coleman and Alexandra Laff oon
Mr. Nathan P. Laff oon
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Leyman
Little Traverse Sailors
Little Traverse Yacht Club
Gow Litzenburger
Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger 
Ms. Roberta Marinelli
Bill and Marlene Mayer
Ms. Virginia McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Melzow
Mrs. Reuben M. Morriss III
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Mossburg
Mr. R. Charles Nichols
Ms. Phyzzie Page
Ms. Susan H. Parker
Robert B. Pennington III and Family
John and Rita Picton
Pilates Midwest, Inc.
Mark and Debby Pirrung and Family
Mr. Robert Reid
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Renker
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Schiff 
Chris and Lora Searles
Tom and Laurie Seltenright
Ms. Sara E. Smith
Mr. Kenyon Stebbins
Bill and Lindy Street
Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Streett

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen G. Sweet
Ms. Place Tegland
The Billfi sh Foundation
Marilyn and Emmet Tracy
Steven and Lisa Trulaske
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Turnbull
Viking Yacht Company
Mrs. Anne D. Wallace
Trigg and Ellen Waller
Dr. Marcia Whalen
Mr. and Mrs. Allen W. Whittemore
Ms. Julie A. Wrigley

Charlotte Otto

East Burt Lake Association

Geraldine Plumm

Dave Kring Chevrolet-Cadillac

Suzanne Fitzsimons Reynolds

The Gurney Family
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Renker

Jack L. Rogers

Cove Island LLC

Libby Ross

Joan Keller

Jan Scibor

Ms. Maria Szymanski

Louise Arbaugh Shumway

Ms. Anne Shreve
Ms. Shirley Sliker
Deborah Sweet and Kate McDill

David Watson Smith

Mrs. Andree G. Anderson
Ms. Maureen Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon S. Coleman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Coleman
Richard and Cherrill Cregar Family
Mr. and Mrs. A. Council Darling III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Denomme
Gayla Leslie and Robert Emde
Fran and Janette Engelhardt
Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Fisher
Mr. Don Freber and your friends at  
     Marquette Tool and Die Company
Mrs. William E. Hoglund
Mrs. Robert D. Kemp Jr.
Michael and Elizabeth Kojaian
Mr. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff  and Elizabeth Louis
Mrs. Lawrence W. Lovell
Ms. Virginia McCoy
Jim and Johanna McGill
Keith and Sue McGlaughlin
Mrs. Shelley McKinney
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Melzow
Mrs. Carl W. Nichols
Kip and Wendy Petherick
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Petzold
Mrs. Cathie A. Pollock
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Post
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Renker



Sally StebbinsJohn Maximiuk Packy Offi  eldAnne McClure

Alexander L. “Rip” Taggart, IV

Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Streett

Mary Jo Truog

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Neavolls

William Richard Wallin

Mr. Michael Cameron
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Sellers

Jimmy Wiebner

Lee and Anne Davis

Carol Wierenga

Ms. Darlene Dawood

WWW.LANDTRUST.ORG    l    13

special gifts

Remembering dear friends... This past summer saw the passing of some longtime Conservancy friends. 

Ham and Barb Schirmer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Sellers
Patrick, Chris and Blake Smith
John and Karen Street
Richard and Irene Tanghe
Marilyn and Emmet Tracy
Mr. and Mrs. Byron W. Trerice Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Turnbull
Mr. and Mrs. G. Sheldon Veil
Mr. and Mrs. William White

Thomas A. Smith

Randel Richner and Eric Russell

Sally Stebbins

Dr. and Mrs. Steven J. Baker
Daniel and Barbara Bauer
Bird Watcher’s Digest
Sue A. Bissell
Jim and Kathy Bricker
Sally and Bill Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund
Mr. Michael Cameron
Jane and Alan Clark
Michael and Mary Jane Clayton
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Cleland
Don and Sarah Cohen
Ms. Diane Curtis
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Doidge
Bruce and Nancy Dunn
Conrad Gold and Nancy Dwan
Clint and Audrey Etienne
Mrs. John W. Fischer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick B. Ford
Robert and Marilyn Gault
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A. Grace
Lejay and Helen Graffi  ous
Mrs. Maryln Graham
Tom and Trish Graham
Jim and Ann Hancock
Ms. Barbara L. Harbaugh
Ms. Margo L. Hodder
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Hoganson
Scott and June Hymas
Michael and Jill Kamps

Mr. and Mrs. William Kolinski
John and Maureen Delaney Lehman
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Levengood
Charles and Barbara Lindsey
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne T. Lindstrom
Ms. Lorraine Lund
Ms. R. Seiss
Mr. Joseph Miller
Hans and Jutta Milobinski
Ms. Cindy Mom
Ginger and Carl Nash
Jan Miller and Tom Newberry
Ms. Maureen Nicholson
Ms. Florette Orleans
Mr. Mark Paddock
Mr. and Mrs. Darryl H. Parish
Dr. Lizbeth Pyle
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Roche
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Rudolph
Ms. Polly Ryan
Martha and Larry Schwab and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Carl and Lynn Schweibert
Chris and Lora Searles
Ms. Janice Geerlings Shermetaro
Mr. John R. Shreves
Sherman and Julie Shultz
Ms. Carol Jean Smith
James and Nancy Stamm
Malcolm and Jamila Stebbins and    
      Boulima
Mr. and Mrs. Winston L. Stebbins
Bob and Bobette Stone
Billy and Lindy Street
Ed and Diane Strzelinski
Mr. and Mrs. B. J. Tally
Mr. Dick Taylor
Mrs. Louise Taylor
Ms. Trisha Taylor
Don and Mary Trout
Ms. Roberta L. Vander Breggen
Ms. Mary Vandewege
Mrs. Jack Waldron
Donna Ford-Werntz and Carl Werntz
Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. West
Dr. and Mrs. Phillip Woollcott
Dr. Beverly A. Zelt

Honorarium Gifts

In Honor of their wedding
Mark and Mandy Lercel 

Ms. Barbara Avers

Taggart, IV

H. Streett

Neavolls

llin

n
B. SSeleleleleeeeleleleeleeelleeeeeeeeeeeellllellleleeeeeeeleeeeeeeeeeers

In Honor Of
Jane and Cliff  Denay 

Harbor Arthritis & Lifestyle Center, PC

The Rev. Charles Fels 

Ms. Caroline Harvey

John Fox 

Mrs. Anna Marie Schumacher

Steve Hardesty 

Lee and Ellis Gery

Janet Mancinelli

Jim and Kate Scollin

Sorbie Richner 

Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund

Dennis Sobieski 

Drs. Vaughn and Harriet McGraw

Happy Anniversary
Jack and Tucker Harris’ 50th

Mr. and Mrs. Irvin G. Bieser, Jr.

Robert and Nancy Sellers’ 50th

Dr. and Mrs. James L. Apostolakis
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Petzold
Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. West

Happy Birthday
Robert Hoff man 

Ms. Frances D. Cheyne

Randi Richner 

Richner & Richner, LLC

Doug Van De Velde 

Mr. and Mrs. William Wolff 

Paul Weston

Ms. Frances D. Cheyne
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Birding Trails:
Good Business and 
Good for Business

Refl ections…
     …Tom Bailey

 I’ve maintained for many years 
that land conservation is not only 
good business but also good for busi-
ness. A number of win-win situations 
bear this out, but one of the latest 
examples of conservation and eco-
nomic development complementing 
one another is the expanding popular-
ity of birding trails. 
 Birding trails are community 
efforts that identify spots where a 
variety of bird species can be found 
and make it easy for visiting bird en-
thusiasts to fi nd them. Lists and maps 
of the sites are compiled, guidelines 
written for spotting the birds, and a 
route identifi ed connecting the sites.  
The resulting trail affords visiting 
birders a self-guiding opportunity to 
observe a great variety of birds with 
the best sites identifi ed for them.  
With the help of internet web sites, 
maps and observation guides, birding 
trails can attract substantial numbers 
of visitors at various times of year.  In 
northern Lower Michigan and the 
eastern Upper Peninsula, the best 
times for birding include the spring 
and fall migration seasons and, espe-
cially for certain species of owls in the 
eastern UP, the winter.
 These are times of year when 
many hotels, restaurants and other 
facilities in summer resort areas are 

experiencing low rates of occupancy.  
The development of a birding trail 
can thus increase economic develop-
ment without requiring additional 
land development. Visiting birders in 
fall, winter and spring extend a resort 
area’s visitor season and make existing 
businesses more prosperous. The only 
physical development needed for a 
birding trail is the placement of a few 
signs that help to identify sites, many 
of which are existing public parks and 
nature preserves. 
 The benefi ts can be substantial.  
Several studies of recreational us-
ers show that birders tend to spend 
more money on lodging, food and 
other services than most other tour-
ists – good news for the innkeepers, 
restauranteurs and others who thrive 
on summer business but have a hard 
time breaking even in the fall, winter 
and spring. Interest in birding trails 
from many chambers of commerce 
shows that birding trails are not just 
of environmental interest but also of 
economic interest.  
 In the Little Traverse Conservan-
cy’s service area, the people of Beaver 
Island have created a birding trail that 
has boosted tourism and produced 
tangible benefi ts for island businesses. 
(Check it out at www.beaverisland-
birdingtrail.org.) In the eastern Upper 

Peninsula, Clark Township is well 
under way with plans for a trail which 
includes the Cedarville and Hessel 
area in a Northern Lake Huron Bird-
ing Trail, offering outstanding 
opportunities to observe migrating 
warblers, shorebirds, and raptors 
during spring and fall. Winter pro-
vides some of the best opportunities 
in Michigan to observe Snowy owls 
and Great Grey owls, while in spring 
the Sharptail grouse become active 
and are of great interest to many 
birders. Below the Mackinac Bridge, 
efforts are under way to establish a 
Northwest Michigan Birding Trail in 
Emmet and Charlevoix counties that 
will help to make the area a regional 
Mecca for birders.   
 When birding trails boost tour-
ism in traditionally slow times, they 
help to make better use of existing 
facilities and resources. They bring an 
educated, interested and motivated 
group of visitors to Conservancy pre-
serves and public parks, who tend to 
be quiet, courteous and accustomed to 
taking only pictures and leaving only 
footprints.  What could be better for 
conservation, or for business?

See page 11 for information about 
the North Huron Birding Trail.

Visit www.beaverislandbirding-
trail.org for fall birding opportuni-
ties at Beaver Island preserves.

Petritz Preserve, Beaver Island/Todd Parker



• Joe Clark of Glass Lakes 
Photography, Gary Osterbeck,  
Mary Jane Ulrich, and 
Todd Petersen for donated 
photography and video work 
over the past several months.

• For the excellent help with our 
summer membership mailing: 
Sally Bales, Marlene Bartson, 
Barb Bechhold, Gretchen 
Brown, Betty Deschermeier, 
Michaleen and Nic Karay, 
Karen Krapp, Doris Lark, 
Sharon Ledingham, Carolyn 
Snead, Nancy Staley, Betty 
Trippe, Lurli Vaughan from 
Retired Senior Volunteer 
Program (RSVP) and also 
to Mona Fay, Ellie Fleming,  
Peggy Swenor, and Bev 
Warner. 

• Bonnie Mikkelsen, the Great 
Lakes Boat Building School, 
Les Cheneaux Culinary School, 
and Shepler’s for all their hard 
work for our annual meeting.

• John Hessel for grading the 
Mackinac Bay Preserve parking 
area.

• Indian River Village Pharmacy 
for providing fi rst aid kit 
supplies at cost.

• Three Pines Studio for hosting 
a paint-out to benefi t LTC’s 
new Woollam Family Nature 
Preserve (cover story).
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Thank You
• Tamara Stevens and Mary 

Jane Clayton for helping 
compile trail use data.

• Chaboiganing Preserve 
volunteers Dan Adams, John 
Baker, Barb Kurtz and Margie 
Reh for helping clarify and 
mark the trails.

• Len Ginop for helping install 
gates at Waldron Fen.

• Wisser-Saworski Preserve 
volunteers Bill Aten, John 
Baker, Marlene Piekos and her 
grandson, and Sally Wagle for 
installing trail maps, installing 
a gate, and other trail tasks.

• Chaboiganing Preserve 
volunteers John Baker, Rick 
Johnson, Jon Jontz, Gary 
Street, and Steve Vorenkamp 
for trail work in May.

• The following for hosting 
or helping with a summer 
community fi eld trip: Eric 
Hemenway, Debbie Hindle 
and Ken Ross, Mary Stewart 
Adams, Darrell Lawson, David 
Chown and his daughter, 
Karie Slavik, Mark Paddock, 
Jessie Hadley and Woods and 
Water EcoTours, Elliot Nelson, 
Marilynn Smith, Jennifer Eis 
and Don Ward.

• John Baker for many, many 
projects at various preserves 
including trail clearing, 

• Training Leaders in Christ 
campers who helped build trail 
and replace boardwalk.

• The Emmet County Homebuilders 
Association volunteers for 
building a beautiful new bridge.

• Nick Rhudy and family for 
working on his Eagle Scout 
project building trails. Also to 
the other scouts who helped: 
Nicolas Sims, Camden Smith, and 
Diana and Chris Johnson.

• John Baker, Fred and Mary 
Clinton, Bruce Dawley, Alina 
Dhaseleer, Holly, Peter and Nick 
Willcome, and Todd and Jennifer 
Winnell for hauling lumber.

• Carl Wager and Petoskey Home 
Builders Association of Northern 
Michigan members: Wager 
Builders, Grantham Building and 
Remodeling LLC, DWS Builders  
Inc., McBride Construction Inc., 
Bob Fate Builders Inc.  Knibbs 
Building and Remodeling, and 
Liebler Builders for superb 
construction of the new bridge.

McCune Preserve 

volunteers

• Graham Peters for invasive 
species surveys at Hankin’s Glen 
and Bubbling Springs preserves.

• Glen Matthews for plan review, 
surveys, and invasive species 
management.

• Serena Lake and her family 
for completing vernal pool 
mapping at Braun Preserve.

• Caroline Bearce for vernal pool 
surveying at Hildner-Bearce and 
Waubun preserves. 

• Brothers Sean and Cameron 
Stewart, and their mother, Jane, 
for miscellaneous preserve 
tasks and for power washing 
the Raunecker and McCune 
boardwalks.

• UMBS Field Botany students for 
a Floristic Quality Assessment at 
the Duncan Bay Preserve.

• Ann Scott for mapping invasive 
species at McCune Preserve.

volunteers

• Thank you to Owen, Greta, Doug 
Drawbaugh and Bill, Shelly, Matt, 
and Julia Bock for their donation jar 
contribution of $140.26 to LTC. 

boundary marking, tree 
watering, and much more. 

• 22 students from the CMU 
Honors Program led by Ann 
Partridge for repairing and 
building boardwalk, building 
a split rail fence, and trail 
clearing at the Little Sand Bay 
Preserve on Beaver Island. 

• Elise Gibson and her daughter 
Victoria Duda for cleaning 
trash at the Banwell Preserve.

• The following for helping 
with summer environmental 
education programs: Mary 
Trout with Eagle Eye Naturalist 
fi eld trips, presenting at Earth 
Week Plus, and helping with 
the Junior Naturalist and Knee 
High Naturalist programs 
as well as environmental 
education program 
preparation at the Boyne 
River Natural Area; Mary Bea 
McWatters for leading a Junior 
Naturalist Kids Art program; 
Chad Wells for leading 
an Adventure Naturalist 
Mountain Bike program; 
Bear Creek Organic Farm for 
materials for Bee Program; 
and Ginny Cole for helping 
with a Knee High Naturalist 
program.

HELPING OUR COMMUNITIES

Great Lakes Energy People Fund
A grant from this fund helped pay for the new bridge 
and parking area at the McCune Preserve. Members of 
Great Lakes Energy have the opportunity to “round-
up” their monthly electric bill to the next whole dollar. 
The extra funds collected are then turned into grants 
and awarded to non-profi t organizations and charitable 
activities within Great Lakes Energy’s service area. 
Generally, the People Fund will invest in organizations 
focused on humanitarian, educational and community 
development purposes. There is no cost to GLE as it is 
funded exclusively by its members and “100 percent of 
the money collected is returned to [their] communities.”  
If you are a member of Great Lakes Energy, be sure to 
enroll in the “round-up” 
program in order to help 
fund projects like these 
in your community. 
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Fall Field Trips Most Conservancy fi eld trips are off ered at no charge. However, space  
is limited and pre-registration is required by calling 231.347.0991.

Greenwood Foundation, Cheboygan County

Saturday, September 26   10 am to noon

Visit one of the largest private properties in our service 
area now protected with a conservation easement.  
Nearly all the species found in this region are present 
at Greenwood which is surrounded by the Pigeon 
River State Forest. Call for specifi c directions.

Fall Discoveries for Knee High Naturalists

Saturday, October 17        11 am to noon

Spring Lake Park

Fall is a time of change and preparation for the coming 
winter season. This program will have Knee High Natu-
ralists (3-5 year olds) observing colorful leaves, helping 
scatter seeds plus learning about animals preparing 
for winter. A story, activities, and songs are included. 

Golden River Orchard Tour

Saturday, October 17   3pm

Landowner Steve Crusoe will lead this tour of his con-
servation easement-protected farmland near Cheboy-
gan. Steve raises apples and pumpkins making this 
the perfect opportunity to stock up on harvest goods!

Fall Birding at Waldron Fen

Saturday, October 17     8-10am

Join Petoskey Audubon President Darrell Lawson and 
LTC staff  member Derek Shiels at Waldron Fen’s rich 

diversity of habitat that make it ideal for a vari-
ety of migrating birds. On this trip, we will look 
for late fall migrants while discussing the diff er-
ences between spring and fall migrations and 
both the challenges and the potential rewards 
those diff erences pose to birders in the fall.

Cider Making at The Hill Preserve

Saturday, October 24      1-4 pm

Join LTC staff  member Charles Dawley for a 
cider making extravaganza. From the Clute 
Road parking area, we will hike to the overlook 
and orchard part of the preserve. There we will 
collect apples, crush, and press them. Please 
bring an empty milk jug or jar if you would like 
to take some cider home!
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Eagle Eye Naturalists Programs
For children and their families
Visit www.landtrust.org for full descriptions. 
All programs meet at the Conservancy offi  ce.

Tuesday, October 13  4-5:30 pm    

Topic:  OWLS  

Tuesday, November 10  4-5:30 pm      
Topic: LOONS 

Tuesday, December 8  4-5:30 pm    

Topic: WINTER BIRD SURVIVAL 
 


